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    Saratoga High School Media Arts Program


Dear Parent/Guardian:

As parents ourselves, we understand how much all of you have invested in your child’s education the past eleven years. Throughout your child’s elementary school days you contributed financially and helped them academically and were able to witness them in numerous school events.  We’re certain that this year you’ve contributed just as much to your child’s education by ferrying them to events, helping them organize their team projects, and working with them on their homework and organization. Yet, except for extracurricular activities, we’re guessing you haven’t had the opportunity to witness your child in the scholastic setting.  Thus, likely over the strenuous objection of your kids for making them look “lame,” we’d like to invite you to observe your children during class.  On this day, each student will be either taking a role in the Trial of an Average German or presenting information at our annual Genocide Convention.  We will then culminate the activity by beginning to reflect on what America’s position on genocides in other countries should be. Their assignment is as follows:

German Trial: 


To determine, through a trial, whether Alex Steiner (a character from The Book Thief who represents a fairly typical German citizen during WWII) should be held responsible for allowing the NAZI’s crimes against humanity to occur.  The trial will be held in the newly created United Nations.

Genocide Convention:
Never again was the cry following World War II.  The uncovering of the handiwork of Hitler's SS and their "Final Solution" was a blight placed on the world never to return.  The ghastly horrors of the Hitler's Concentration Camps would be remembered and next time the Allies would step in to prevent the inhumanity of genocide.  Following World War II, the United Nations immediately adopted the results of the Nuremberg Convention and vowed in its own Genocide Convention to never allow the horrors of Hitler's evil to return to the world.  Why then has it returned since World War II, not just once but several times?   Are human beings just destined to try and drive each other to extinction?  More importantly, can this plague on humanity be stopped?  Since World War II, nearly four million people have been killed in known genocide type cases.

In order to better analyze the solution to the problem, The MAP classes will conduct a new Genocide Convention on Thursday, April 19, 2018.  We will analyze and discuss why genocide has occurred, if it can be stopped and if so how it may be halted permanently.  With us to discuss this issue will be several experts on some of the recorded historical cases of genocide.  Together we will try and uncover some of the similarities and differences in the world's most terrible killing phenomenon.   Experts will analyze the following recorded cases of genocide and we will discuss their similarities and what America should do about this phenomena.

Every year the National Education Association sponsors a parent school visitation day with the tagline, "Great Public Schools: A Basic Right and Our Responsibility." The tagline represents NEA's vision of calling upon all Americans to do their part in making public schools great for every child so that they can grow and achieve in the 21st century. Though this isn’t part of that event, we agree with their mission and appreciate your support of student’s education. The study of genocide provides one of the most effective subjects for an examination of basic moral issues. “A structured inquiry into this history yields critical lessons for an investigation of human behavior. Study of the event also addresses one of the central mandates of education in the United States, which is to examine what it means to be a responsible citizen.”
We know you probably will have very few opportunities left to watch your child in this type of setting before they are off to college so we’d like to encourage you to participate in this day.  If you are going to attend, we would appreciate it if you could email Mike Davey  (mdavey@lgsuhsd.org) so we can get a head count and tell you which section your son or daughter will be participating in.   If you are planning on coming please check in at the office and meet us at the MAP Annex.  For more information on our current studies in World History class please check the class website at http://www.mrdaveyspage.com/ and click on Unit 5. For English, visit Canvas.
Sincerely,










Mike Davey, Suzanne Herzman

Saratoga High School
By signing below, I acknowledge that I have read the information above on the “Parent Invite Letter”.





Student’s Signature:________________________





Parent’s Signature________________________





			Date:__________________				Date:_______________





Parents: If you would like to communicate through email, please leave your email address below.


______________________________________________________________________













